
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING 
March 2, 2016 

 
Council Members Present: Carol Donovan, Julie Parker, Robin Baker, Cherry Loney 
 
Council Members Absent: Darrell Beauchamp  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Also present were three 
neighbors, one GFHS student, and Amber Beckner, NeighborWorks staff member. 
 
Old Business:  
Minutes of the February 3, 2016 meeting were approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Neighborhood Watch: Cherry and Julie reported on their planning activities for a Neighborhood Watch event. The 
event will be held during the Council’s April meeting (April 6) from 7 – 8:15 pm in the Sunnyside gym. A draft flyer 
and agenda were distributed for Council review. Avenues of publicity will include school “Wednesday Envelopes,” 
along with other low/no-cost methods. Patty will advertise through the means she typically uses and Amber 
Beckner offered to post on various Facebook pages and other no-cost avenues she has access to. Cherry and Julie 
will investigate the feasibility of distributing meeting information in utility bills for neighborhood residents. A 
motion was passed unanimously authorizing Julie and Cherry to proceed with finalizing the agenda, publicity, and 
other related details.  

Upper/Lower River Drainage: No update – Cherry will call Jim Reardon for a status report.  
 
New Business:  
None 
 
Other Business:  
Carl said stated he is still working on resolving the complaint about dog feces in Verde Park. Residents are advised 
to call Animal Control or GFPD to reports dogs at large. Carl will also pursue the feasibility of a “Mutt Mitt” 
dispenser.  
 
Neighborhood Concerns: There were no neighborhood concerns.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 


